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Firthmoor Primary School Newsletter


Spring Term (2) 2019    � HYPERLINK "http://www.firthmoor.darlington.sch.uk" �www.firthmoor.darlington.sch.uk� 








Farm bus visit


Our Nursery and Reception children have recently had a visit into school by the ‘Farm Bus’. The children are being taught about the seasons of the year and naturally, they are currently learning about Spring and the animals born in that season.  The Farm Bus has a range of animals, including chicks, rabbits, guinea pigs, lambs, piglets and even a small pony and an Alpaca!  The children learn about the animals and have the opportunity to handle and stroke them under full supervision.





Upcoming Date Reminders





Friday 5th April – Break up for Easter Holiday at 3.05pm


Tuesday 23rd April – Return to school after Easter Holiday at 8.55am


Monday 6th May – Early May Bank Holiday (May Day) – school closed


Wednesday 1st May to Thursday 23rd May - Year 2 SATs period


Monday 13th May to Friday 17th May – Year 6 SATs week


Monday 10th June to Friday 14th June – Year 1 Phonics Tests








Please do not book any appointments in school time during these testing periods. Thanks for your support.








Year 5 Table Tennis


A group of boys and girls attended the Kings Centre to compete in a day of activities and games to educate and improve their table tennis skills. The children were placed into groups which enabled them to play with their peers from other schools and learn from one another. All the activities had a different focus, for example there was a machine that would feed balls for the children to hit back which enabled them to practice their reactions and technique. Another activity required children to keep the ball off the floor by doing “keep ups” which focused on balance and hand eye co-ordination.























Artists at Crown Street Library





Children who have worked with Mrs Smithurst in her Drawing Club went on an invited visit to the Library, where they helped decorate three benches as part of Darlington’s first Bookfest.  The benches were unveiled by the Mayor of Darlington, Cllr Veronica Copeland.  The reading benches will be in the Library for generations to come.





Bird boxes





An aquatics centre in Darlington, Wally’s Fishing Tackle on Red Barnes Way, got in touch with us and asked us to decorate some bird and bat boxes.  Our Art Club children are excited to do this and, once complete, they will be handed back so they can be put up in the community.








Year 5/6 Boys’ Football


A team of Y5/6 boys took part in a football tournament. To start the day off we were put into a group stage format requiring every team to play each other once. We played 4 games in the groups drawing the first game and winning the next three. After finishing top, we progressed to the quarter finals and, winning that game 4-1, we advanced through to the semi-finals. In the semi-final we started well gaining a two nil lead, but St Johns started the second half well scoring an early goal and then keeping a high tempo which allowed them to score two more goals and win the game 3-2. It was a good effort from all of the boys who took part and our top goal scorer was Ellis.




















Writing Club


We have started a new after-school Writing Club in school for Year 4/5 pupils.  The children have just been on a visit to Middlesbrough Football Club, where they took part in some workshops around healthy eating and healthy lifestyles.  They also had a tour of the grounds and pitch.  In a couple of weeks, they will visit GoClimb in Billingham.  The purpose of both visits is to inspire the children to come back to school and do some brilliant writing about their experiences.  See our website for some photographs of the day.





World Book Day





Children enjoyed sharing their favourite books with their teachers and peers on World Book Day.  Teachers read books to whole classes and children took part in various World Book Day activities such as Scavenger Hunts and listening to authors live online.





Crisps packets recycling





We have recently joined a recycling initiative that collects empty crisps packets.  We now have a bin in the dining hall for children to place their packets into when they are finished.  The packets, once recycled, will be taken away, cleaned and turned into other everyday items.





Red Nose Day


Children and staff raised over £340 for Red Nose Day charities.  The deely boppers and sipper cups sold by Mrs Kilpatrick were a huge success, and alone raised £116. Special thanks to Ewan and Eva who also raised £50 towards our total, by making and selling Red Nose Day hair ribbons.  Thanks everyone!





Science Week – visit to Centre for Life





Children in Years 1 and 2 had an exciting visit to the Centre for Life in Newcastle to celebrate the start of Science Week. Whilst there they took part in a workshop about Space, and discussed the best material to use for a Spaceman’s suit.  They also had a tour of the Planetarium, where they saw a gigantic model of the moon hanging from the ceiling!





School calendar


Please see overleaf to view our calendar of holidays and PD Days for 2019/2020.  This version supersedes any other version you may have. Thanks.








